EDITOR OF THE WILSON BULLETIN

KEITH L. DIXON

Department of Wildlife Management Agricultural and Mechanical College of Texas College Station, Texas

EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

GEORGE A. BARTHOLOMEW WILLIAM A. LUNK KENNETH C. PARKES RAYMOND A. PAYNTER, JR.

Successions to Authors

Manuscripts intended for publication in The Wilson Bulletin should be neatly typewritten, double-spaced, and on one side only of good quality white paper. Tables should be typed on separate sheets. Before preparing these, carefully consider whether the material is best presented in tabular form. Where the value of quantitative data can be enhanced by use of appropriate statistical methods, these should be used. Follow the A. O. U. Check-List (fourth edition) and supplements thereto insofar as scientific names of United States and Canadian birds are concerned unless a satisfactory explanation is offered for doing otherwise. Use species names (binomials) unless specimens have actually been handled and subspecifically identified. Summaries of major papers should be brief but quotable. Where fewer than five papers are cited, the citations may be included in the text. All citations in "General Notes" should be included in the text. Follow carefully the style used in this issue in listing the literature cited. Photographs for illustrations should be sharp, have good contrast, and be on glossy paper. Submit prints unmounted and attach to each a brief but adequate legend. Do not write heavily on the backs of photographs. Diagrams and line drawings should be in black ink and their lettering large enough to permit reduction. The Illustrations Committee will prepare drawings, following authors' directions, at a charge of \$1 an hour, the money to go into the colorplate fund. Authors are requested to return proof promptly. Extensive alterations in copy after the type has been set must be charged to the author.

A WORD TO MEMBERS

The Wilson Bulletin is not as large as we want it to be. It will become larger as funds for publication increase. The Society loses money, and the size of the Bulletin is cut down accordingly, each time a member fails to pay dues and is put on the 'suspended list.' Postage is used in notifying the publisher of this suspension. More postage is used in notifying the member and urging him to pay his dues. When he does finally pay he must be reinstated on the mailing list and there is a publisher's charge for this service. The Bulletin will become larger if members will make a point of paying their dues promptly.

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF ADDRESS

If your address changes, notify the Society immediately. Send your complete new address to the Treasurer, Ralph M. Edeburn, Dept. of Zoology, Marshall College, Huntington 1, West Virginia. He in turn will notify the publisher and editor.

Your 1957 vacation plans should include

THE THIRTY-EIGHTH ANNUAL MEETING

which will convene on the campus of

THE UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA, DULUTH BRANCH DULUTH, MINNESOTA

June 13-16

Sponsors:

Minnesota Ornithologists Union University of Minnesota, Duluth Branch Duluth Bird Club

In 1958, the Society visits Oglebay Park, Wheeling, West Virginia, from April 24-27